
Works and Road Closures
Central Business District, Raglan Parade & Gateway Road
Works: Installation of Christmas decorations and festive lighting.
Duration: Approx 2 weeks – Monday 21 November to Friday 2 
December 2022.
Impact: Minor traffic interruptions. Please observe traffic controllers.

Carols by the Merri – Traffic Changes
Carols by the Merri will be held on Friday December 2 at the G.G. 
Payne Reserve, The Esplanade, Dennington.

The Esplanade will be closed from the Princes Highway to 
Drummond Street from 3.30pm to 9.00pm.

Have your say

November 19, 2022

Public Notices
Council has received a proposal to name two un-named 
laneways. 

The first is the laneway that takes you into Ozone Carpark from 
Timor Street and the other is the laneway that runs off the first one 
and provides access to the rear of properties along Timor Street. 

Tenders
2022/2023 Footpath Renewal
Register No. 2023019

Submissions are invited for the replacement of existing footpath 
with new concrete footpath at various locations within the urban 
area of Warrnambool. Enquiries directed to Shaun Lucas on (03) 
5559 4439. Submissions close 2pm Friday 9 December 2022.

Specification documents available online at www.eprocure.com.
au/warrnambool. All submissions must be lodged electronically, 
via eProcure only.

The proposed name for laneway 1 is De Grandi Lane.

The De Grandi’s were well known for their sports goods store 
which operated at Timor Street. The business was founded by 
Lou De Grandi in 1847 and was a family operated business for 

114 years closing in 2011. The former De Grandi’s Sportsgoods 
Store sign is proudly maintained in the laneway.

The proposed name for laneway 2 is Dispensary Lane.

In recognition of the laneway’s connection to Kennedy’s Drug 
Store in Timor Street and the significant contribution that Richard 
Kennedy made to the formation years of Warrnambool.

For more information on the proposal please go to Council’s 
website; www.warrnambool.vic.gov.au/roads-and-road-safety

You may make a written submission in respect of the proposal 
which must be lodged with Council no later than close of business 
on 23 December 2022.

Written submissions can be made by emailing contact@
warrnambool.vic.gov.au with “Laneway Naming Proposal” in the 
subject line or by mail to:

Revenue & Property Department
PO Box 198
WARRNAMBOOL Vic. 3280

Please note submissions are public documents and may be 
viewed by others.

Any queries regarding this matter should be directed to Council’s 
Revenue & Property Department or the Planning Department on 
5559 4800 or by email to contact@warrnambool.vic.gov.au.


